
Paper Petition Details  
 
Mundesley Spur & Mildenhall Road Parking 
 
It has always been difficult for the residents of Mundesley Spur to enter and exit our road 
safely on Friday afternoons and several complaints have been made, directly or via our 
Neighbourhood meetings, some have been attended by police officers where our concerns 
have been raised. It has now become extremely dangerous for the residents to exit our 
road as we have absolutely no chance of seeing if any traffic is coming along Mildenhall 
Road and a resident's car has been hit because of this. 
 
We have been repeatedly told that it is only for an hour during Mosque day, this is not the 
case, parking starts from 12 noon on both sides of our road, on the pavements, on both 
comers and along both sides of Mildenhall Road. 
 
Friday 6th April, being a Bank Holiday restricted which residents could come and go from 
their own street solely on what the width of the car they drove. Inconsiderate parking as 
usual left no room for some cars to enter Mundesley Spur where they live. Photographs 
can be supplied. 
 
We have been putting up with this dangerous situation long enough and have tried to 
understand the extra parking needed on a particular day, It Is not just one day or one hour. 
If the residents are unable to enter their own street then how can emergency services 
enter if needed? 
 
We would like to suggest a solution to our problem and would urge you to consider our 
request on the grounds of safety and for residents to come and go when they so wish from 
their own street without danger to themselves or others. At present the elderly and parents 
with young children and pushchairs are forced to walk In the middle of the road. 
 
We would like to request the provision of double yellow lines on one comer and possibly 
down one side of our street to the alley, preventing parking. This would leave enough room 
for us to come and go, residents to walk on the pavement. This will allow residents ease of 
access and ensure vision of traffic and eliminate the danger. It will also allow any 
necessary emergency vehicles to get through. 
 
This petition was received on 24th April 2012. 
 
This petition was passed to the Engineer - Parking Development on 24th April 2012. 
 
This petition was responded to on 16th May 2012 by the Engineer - Parking 
Development. 
  
Final Results 
Number of Signatures 50 
 
Council Response  
 
Thank you for your petition requesting double yellow lines at the above location. 
 
 



Your request has now been added to our waiting restrictions request list which is 
reviewed on an annual basis. The next review has been programmed in for the last 
quarter of 2012; however this can be subject to change due to the number of requests 
received. Upon review, we will undertake a detailed design and a formal consultation 
with the residents which will help determine the outcome of the scheme. 
 
I hope this information helps and if you require any further information please do not 
hesitate to contact the Engineer – Parking Development. 
 
 




